
King County Regional Opioid Abatement Council (OAC) Meeting Minutes 
 
Meeting Date: September 22, 2025  
Location: Microsoft Teams 
Attendees: 
 

• Brad Finegood, Public Health—Seattle & King County (OAC member representing King County)  

• Kent Hay, City of Auburn (OAC member representing Sound Cities Association)  

• Dan Floyd, King County Department of Community and Human Services, Behavioral Health and 
Recovery Division (OAC member representing King County)  

• Janine Joly, King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office (PAO) 

• Addy Borges, Public Health—Seattle & King County (staff supporting OAC administration)  

• Olivia Dietz, Public Health—Seattle & king County (staff supporting OAC administration)  
 
Meeting Minutes: 
 

Presenter Agenda Item Discussion 

A. Borges, 
OAC 

Follow up items 
 

• PAO provided a written legal interpretation of opioid 
settlement purchases of medical devices for use in jail 
settings. OAC administrative staff communicated the 
OAC’s decision to Enumclaw. Remaining action item: 
Following communications regarding the Agreement 
amendment, administrative staff will send email 
updates to cities with recent OAC decisions. 
Administrative staff will work with communications staff 
to determine if an information archive is appropriate on 
the OAC website. 

• OAC emailed copies of the Regional OAC Agreement with 
proposed amendments to sections 6 and 9, in addition to 
OAC Administrative budget forecasts. Following several 
cities’ concerns with the amendment, OAC is pausing the 
amendment process until further notice. Sound Cities 
Association is working with cities to determine 
appropriate next steps. 

A. Borges, 
O. 
Dietz 

Reporting review 

• OAC epidemiology support staff presented an update on 
this year’s reporting survey data collection. Most 
jurisdictions have submitted reports, and many reports 
have data issues that are being resolved by epidemiology 
staff. 

• OAC will review reports and reconvene to discuss on 
10/3/25 

All 
Schedule next 
OAC meeting, 
follow up items 

OAC will reconvene on 10/3/25 to discuss reports. OAC 
Administrative staff will reach out to the City of Seattle to 
determine next steps with appointment of OAC Seattle 
representative. OAC finance staff will initiate OAC fee billing and 
credit back process in the coming weeks. 



Follow up items: 

• Following communications regarding the Agreement amendment, administrative staff will send 
email updates to cities with recent OAC decisions.  

• Administrative staff will work with communications staff to determine if an information archive 
is appropriate on the OAC website. 

• OAC will review reports and reconvene to discuss on 10/3/25. 

• OAC finance staff will initiate OAC fee billing and credit back process in the coming weeks. 

 

 


